
 

 

Principal’s Report 

Parliamentarian Nominations 
Nominations will shortly be called for 
Parliamentarians in 2013. Students in 
Year 5 are able to nominate 
themselves or others if they feel they 
have the necessary qualities to make a 
good school leader. Students who have 
been on a monitoring card or received 
a suspension this year are ineligible to 
nominate. Nomination forms can be 
collected next week from Mrs Dunn at 
the front office and are to be handed in 
to Mrs Oataway by Friday 16th 
November. The announcement of 
successful nominees will occur on 
Monday 26th November.  
Student leaders have important roles 
to play both at school and in the 
community:  

 They set high standards of 
behaviour and attitude to school 
for other students;  

 They lead and report to school 
assemblies and school events; 

 School captains and vice captains 
lead the school parliament; 

 School captains and vice captains 
welcome official visitors to the 
school and are often called on to 
give a vote of thanks to visitors 
or people who address or 
perform for the students; 

 School captains and vice captains 
are often called on to represent 
the school at public functions as 
well as events in the community. 
eg Anzac Day, Remembrance 
Day, Shire Council meetings, etc; 
and 

 Student leaders are ambassadors 
for the school at all times, 
representing the whole school 
community – students, principal, 
teachers, staff, parents and 
members of the community. 

Assessment and Reporting 
As the year is beginning to wind down, 
teachers are undertaking assessment 
tasks in preparation for your student’s 
end of year report. Classrooms have 
been busy places with all students 
currently being assessed on the 
outcomes that they have been 
expected to achieve throughout the 

year. Assessment will take the form of 
class tests, standardised tests, ongoing 
work samples and informal and formal 
observations. Reports are due to go 
home to parents on Friday, 14th 
December. 

Year 6 Farewell 
Due to circumstances beyond our 
control we have had to amend the date 
for the Year 6 Farewell.  The Year 6 
Farewell will now be held on 
Wednesday 12th December, not 
Thursday 13th December as previously 
advertised. 

Have a great week! 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 

“Flourish to the end” 

Hay Public School 
Phone  02 6993 1270 
Fax   02 6993 1779 
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Term 4, Week 5 

Hay Happenings 
Email—hay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web Site www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

K– 6 Assembly 
 

Friday 9th November 
 

2.15pm 
 

School Hall 
 

1C/R Class Item 
 

All welcome 

What’s on the Web?What’s on the Web?What’s on the Web?   
 
www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 
Hay Happenings-Present & Past 
 

Grandparents’ Day Photos 
 

How to Stay on Top of 
Homework 

 

AND MUCH, MUCH MORE 

Kindergarten enjoy their new sandpit toys 



 

 

Coming Events / Sporting Dates 

 
5-8th Nov NSWPSSA Girls’ Cricket-Lismore 

8th Nov Performance-Stamp Out Bullying 

14th Nov No Greenslip Reward 

19th Nov Parliamentarians Nominations 

22/23rd Nov Super 8’s Cricket –Deniliquin 

23-27th Nov SSA Track & Field Champ-Adelaide 

12th Dec Year 6 Farewell (Please note change) 

14th Dec Reports sent home 

14th Dec Riverina Blues-Wagga 

18th Dec Presentation Day 10am 

19th Dec Last Day Term 4 

Pupil & Stars of the Week 

KS Charlie Boyd 

1K Paul Jones 

1CR Kaleb Moorfoot 

2K Hannah Shea 

3B Tahlia Tassell &  

   Harrison Dowling (SOTA) 

3/4M Danyal Cox 

4/5SC Kiana Shortt &  

   Jackson Dowling (SOTA) 

5/6M Kate Simpson 

6P Hannah Duncan 
Thank you to Hannah Slattery, work 
experience student from Hay War 
Memorial High School, for her assistance 
in Kindergarten this week. 

Term 4 Performance 

Thursday 8th November 

Cost $4.00 
Notices were sent home to students who have not yet 

paid. 

Parent Information 

School Starting Time 

9.15am 

Lunch 

11.15am – 12.00pm 

Recess 

1.30pm -2.00pm 

Finish Time 

3.15pm 

Parents are to ensure that students are at 
school prior to the 9.15am morning bell. 

The most important learning of the day takes 
place in the morning.  Please make sure your 

child is here on time and ready to learn. 

NO GREENSLIP REWARD 
Next Wednesday 14th 
November students will 
be treated to 
icecream in a cup and 
games. 
Children can bring in 
board games to play in 
their classrooms. 

Kindergarten and Stage 1 News 
Kindergarten and Stage 1 would like to thank the Hay 
Public School P&C for their kind donation of new sandpit 
toys. It was a very exciting time when the parcels arrived 
and everybody got into the chore of opening these boxes. 
Once again thank you to our wonderful, hardworking 
P&C for these new sandpit toys. 

 



 

 

School Banking Day Reminder  

Don’t  forget  that  Monday  is  School  Banking  Day  and 
students  should  bring  in  their weekly  deposit  to  the  front 
office first thing in the morning  

Students who have ten tokens are eligible for money boxes, 
drink boƩles, booklights, pen pods and USB’s. 

Sports News 
NSWPSSA Girls’ 
Cricket 
Lily Tassell is in Lismore 
this week as a member of 
the Riverina Girls’ Cricket 
team, competing at the 
State Carnival. 
Riverina won both games 
on the first day, defeating 
Hunter 10/38 (with the 
openers getting the 38 runs required). Lily took a wicket 
with her first ball, one catch and assisted with a run out 
in this game. In the second match, Riverina 7/80 
defeated Sydney West 8/51. 
WHAT A GREAT START FROM THE RIVERINA TEAM 
(AND LILY)! 

Super 8’s Cricket 
The Super 8’s cricket competition will be held on 
Thursday 22nd November (Year 3/4) and Friday 23rd 
November (Year 5/6) at the Deni Rams Oval. Selection 
trials are currently being held under the expert 
supervision of Miss Burke and Mr Ayres. Teams will be 
announced next week. 

Riverina Representative Photo 
The photo below has the following Hay Public School 
students who have represented Riverina in 2012. 
Kynan Headon, Brait Headon, Laura Booth, Ben Arandt, 
Jock Crighton, Delilah Crighton, Emily Headon, Lily 
Tassell, Lauren Mijok, Grace Nisbet, Chloe-Jane 
Simpson, Lillian Ives, Charlee Masters, Ben Caughey, Ben 
Marshall and Sam Curtis. 

Stage 2/3 Sport 
There will be NO Stage 2/3 sport this Thursday due to 
the ‘Stamp Out Bullying’ performance. 

2 Hay FM 
Thanks to Keiran Pingiaro and Natalie Turner (SOTA) 
for your confident presentation of our weekly sports 
report last Friday at 2 Hay FM. 

Worker of the Week 

Rebecca Debono 

 
Rebecca Debono  and her 
husband Dave have been 
residents of Hay for a couple of 
years . They have both become 
involved in our community and 
Rebecca is currently the Secretary of our P&C. 
Thanks Rebecca for becoming involved in the 
school community and taking on a role within 
our P&C.  Rebecca also assisted in organising a 
great trivia night to raise funds for our P&C. 

On behalf of the students and staff of HPS we 
would like to thank you for your contribution 

and for being a wonderful role model. 



 

 

 

FREE SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC  
FORTNIGHTLY AT  COMMUNITY 

HEALTH 

PH: 1800 450 046 for an appointment 

 

LUNCH LANE LUNCH LANE LUNCH LANE 
CANTEENCANTEENCANTEEN   

 

Friday Special Lunch 9th November 

Orders by Thursday please 

Canteen Menu is available online at 
Web Site www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 
Volunteers are sought for the Friday Special 

Lunches. 
Julieanne can be contacted by ringing the 

school. 
If you are able to assist please call and put 

your name on the roster. Grannies are also 
most welcome. 

Pie 
Billabong 
Juice box 
$4.00 

P & C CLOTHING POOL  

IS NOW LOCATED IN THE CANTEEN 

ALL ITEMS $1.00  

DONATIONS WELCOME 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL 

PAYMENTS COUPON 

Once a Year Payment per child:- 

General Contribution Fee  $25.00 

Subject Fee    $20.00 

Direct Credit details as follows: 

BSB 032-001 Account No 141581 

Acc Name– Hay Public School 

FRIDAY CANTEEN HELPERS 

 DATES  NAME 

Week 5 9-Nov Donna Lewis & Terri Palmer 

Week 6 16-Nov Volunteer Help needed 

Week 7 23-Nov Volunteer Help needed 

Week 8 30-Nov Volunteer Help needed 

Week 9 7-Dec Volunteer Help needed 

Week 10 14-Dec Volunteer Help needed 

Junior Cricket Coaching Clinic  

Saturday Nov 17th 
Warren Smith, former Riverina Cricket Coaching 
Director and Coach of U19 Australian side, will be 
holding a junior cricket coaching clinic in Hay on 

Saturday, Nov 17 on cricket grounds 3 and 4 (where 
Saturday cricket is held).  The cost will be $10 per head 
and all ages welcome. Time 9 am to 12 noon. No need 

to book.  Enquiries to David Davies 69932135. 

HAY AMATEUR SWIMMING CLUB  
Wishes to welcome members old and new for 

registration at the Hay Pool from 6pm Tuesday 13th 
November 2012. Pointscore will not be held on that 

evening. 
 

Club activities include; 
 

Pointscore - Tuesday nights at 5.45pm  
 

Squad Sessions - Mondays & Wednesdays  4.15pm – 
5.30pm $5 per session with coach trained in 

Competitive Strokes 
 

Members can participate in one or all activities. 
 

Costs: NSW swimming registration $54 and $1 each 
point score session. 

For more information, contact Markeeta Gibson at 
markeetagibson@bigpond.com 


